MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE PARK AND RECREATION ADVISORY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF JORDAN IN THE COUNTY OF SCOTT MARCH 20, 2023

Present: Donna Breeggemann, Nathan Warden, Grant Tilus, Jeremy Goebel

Also Present: T.J. Hofer, Consultant Planner

Absent: Becky Brewster

1.0 CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order by Chair Breeggemann at 6:30 p.m.

2.0 ADOPT AGENDA

Motion by Warden to adopt the agenda as presented. Seconded by Goebel. All Commissioners voted aye and the motion was declared carried.

3.0 APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A. January 17, 2023

Motion by Warden to approve the January 17, 2023 Minutes as presented. Seconded by Tilus. All Commissioners present voted aye and the motion was declared carried.

4.0 NEW BUSINESS

A. Social Media Plan

Hofer presented the staff report and asked for the Commission to discuss the goal of a social media plan and provide staff direction.

Breeggemann stated that they believed an introduction to the parks on social media would be beneficial.

Goebel stated that previously the City had done videos in the past and that the City could consider a social media intern that dealt with marketing and media engagement.

Tilus asked what would be required for a social media intern. Goebel described the current roles interns play in the City.

Breeggemann stated that a "Park of the Week" had been done previously and that could be reimplemented.

Warden stated that the social media goals should be flexible.

Tilus asked what the posting look like for an intern. Goebel stated it would likely be a college student. Warden stated that it could be also contract work for someone early in their career. Tilus stated the role would be something like a social media coordinator. Goebel said that the position could be open and the postings could be left to the intern to be creative.

5.0 OLD BUSINESS

6.0 PLANNERS REPORT

A. i. Pauly Park and Beaumont Bluffs Park Update.

Hofer presented an update on Pauly Park and Beaumont Bluffs Park.

Goebel stated that the arrangement with the developer for Beaumont Bluffs Park was being rearranged.

Goebel stated that the city had received multiple comments on pickleball courts. Tilus stated that basketball courts generally serve more people. Tilus stated that Grassman Park could be a better place for pickleball courts. Warden stated that Beaumont Bluffs Park was local not regional.

Goebel stated that pull in parking at the parks edge could be better than the proposed parking lot.

Goebel stated that public works could likely figure out a backstop. Breeggemann noted that pop up nets could be utilized.

ii. TH 21 Roundabout

Hofer presented a concept for the TH21 roundabout.

Breeggemann about a connection from the proposed infrastructure to the dog park. Goebel noted proposed connections throughout the interchange. Hofer stated that the plan was largely finalized but that they would ask other staff about the connection to the dog park.

Tilus asked if the project could benefit from a pedestrian hybrid beacon. Goebel noted the traffic calming that roundabouts provide.

Breeggemann asked how the roundabout would be constructed and if it would have a higher elevation than the street. Goebel confirmed it would.

iii. Mini Met Project Updates

Hofer reported the minutes from the January 23rd, 2023 City Council work session.

Breeggemann asked a clarifying question about Hofer's presentation and which groups were acting in the Mini Met. Goebel noted that it was the Brewers that was at the work session.

Goebel left the meeting.

Breeggemann asked for an update on the Holzer Scoreboards. Hofer stated that they had been in contact with JGFA and JAYBA regarding donations towards the scoreboards and was waiting to hear back.

B. Next Meeting- March 20, 2023

7.0 CITY COUNCIL MEMBER UPDATE

8.0 COMMISSION MEMBER REPORT

Warden inquired about city requirements for snow removal on sidewalks.

Tilus inquired about what the Community Education and Recreation Center (CERC) and the City manage. Breeggemann stated that the CERC is largely responsible for scheduling. Hofer stated that the City recently took over scheduling for Lagoon Park. Tilus asked about the possibility of a movie night in Lagoon Park. Warden stated that the CERC had organized this in the past. Tilus asked what would be needed to start it again. Warden stated that the relationship between the CERC and City had ended due to financing issues. Tilus asked how a mutually beneficial relationship could be created. Warden noted that the City may need a more dedicated department towards recreation as the City grows. Tilus asked staff to look into what other nearby communities are doing for recreation.

9.0 ADJOURNMENT

Motion by Warden to adjourn. Seconded by Tilus. The meeting was adjourned at 7:49 p.m.